SEVENOAKS SCHOOL



YEAR 9 (13+) SCHOLARSHIP

May 2018 for entry in September 2018

GENERAL PAPER

Your Name:	
Your School:	

Time allowed: 1 hour (including 10 - 20 minutes reading time)

Equipment needed: Pen, pencil, lined paper, eraser.

Information for candidates:

- 1. Write your name and school on this page.
- 2. Write your answers on the **separate paper** provided. Please put your name on all the sheets of paper you use.
- 3. There are two questions, answer both of them.

For each question aim to spend 5-10 minutes reading, thinking and planning before you start to write.

QUESTION 1: Read the following extract and answer the question below.

Secondary school makes uniform gender neutral

Holly Watt

Wednesday 6 September 2017 Photograph: Dan Peled/AAP

East Sussex school says, "Girls must now wear trousers and new policy will ensure transgender pupils feel included".



Some schools have had to deal with complaints over the decency of skirts while others say a 'gender neutral' uniform makes transgender pupils feel more included.

A secondary school has ordered girls to wear trousers to make the uniform gender neutral and to deal with complaints over the decency of short skirts.

Instead of wearing a grey skirt, girls starting at the Priory school in Lewes, East Sussex, this month must wear grey trousers.

The comprehensive's website states: "From September 2017, all new Priory students will be required to wear our updated uniform. This uniform has been designed specifically in response to the many issues and suggestions raised by parents, students and school staff.

"Specifically, it addresses the current issues of inequality and decency. We hope that it will provide a smart, comfortable and affordable alternative to the current uniform."

Speaking to the Brighton Argus newspaper, Smith said: "Pupils have been saying why do boys have to wear ties and girls don't, and girls have different uniform to boys.

"So we decided to have the same uniform for everybody from year 7. Another issue was that we have a small but increasing number of transgender students and therefore having the same uniform is important for them."

He added that there had been "problems with decency" over how skirts were being worn by students.

One mother critical of the changes told the local newspaper: "My daughter said she has got a gender and it's female so being gender neutral when she has got a gender is a big deal for her, as she is proud to be a girl."

Mermaids UK, a charity that supports transgender children and their parents, said it was pleased that the school was embracing diversity.

"Adding gender neutral uniforms is one of many simple ways that schools can help any pupils struggling with their gender in any way, plus sends a clear message of acceptance and inclusivity."

Piers Morgan, who attended the school's sixth form and now hosts Good Morning Britain, told Mailonline: "It's disappointing to see one of my old schools getting sucked into this gender neutrality nonsense, which is being driven by a tiny minority of people.

"Let boys be boys and girls be girls, and stop confusing them in this ridiculous way."

Imagine that you are in charge of a school's uniform policy. What rules would you have? Would you have different rules for different ages or genders, and if so, why?

QUESTION 2: Answer ONE of the following questions.

- a) "The quality of written language is being destroyed by social media." What do you think?
- b) "It is never right to eat animals." Do you agree?
- c) "Sixteen-year-olds should have the right to vote." What are your views?
- d) "The book is always better than the film." Discuss, with examples.